Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to





Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

August News

Dear Praying Friends,

"Faithful is He that calleth you, who also will do it." I am thankful that the Lord has not only called us to serve Him in Australia, but He will also do the work through us. We are plugging along here just asking the Lord to keep opening doors of ministry for us. He has given us several opportunities to speak of His saving grace. Since our last prayer letter, the ninety-three year old lady who recently trusted Christ as Savior has gone home to be with the Lord. We had the privilege of doing the funeral ceremony and of comforting the family. Over 200 people attended the funeral. The Lord graciously blessed His Word being preached. After the service, a lady approached me and said "I am an unbeliever, but I just can't get that message off my mind." We talked a little longer and she departed. Please pray for her, Wendy is her name. Also, because of the Lord allowing us to help in the funeral, some of the family has begun coming to church regularly.

Other doors have been opened as well. The Wyles family, whose son's funeral we did a couple of months ago, have attended church. The Lord has brought several new faces to our youth group and RE's are offering opportunities for ministry outside of the classroom. Church attendance has been steady with some visitors here and there.

Thank you for praying on our behalf. "The effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man availeth much." Anything that we have accomplished here has to be credited to God's graciousness and the prayers of His children for us. Thank you for giving of your time to pray and of your finances as well.

Please pray that the Lord will give us both wisdom and power to serve Him.

Praying for you,

The Gilliams